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They Slept on the Beaches That May Day 

Forty-three years ago today was a big day for the 
citizens of Monterey and hundreds of the city’s guests 
on that memorable day. This date, May 1, 1908, the 
great United States “round the world” Armada 
dispatched by President Theodore Roosevelt on a  good 
will tour to hundreds of foreign countries, and 
commanded by Admiral Evans, was scheduled to steam 
into Monterey Bay early in the morning and the old 
town was host to more than 30,000 visitors (so the 
news items declared), all eager to see the grand fleet. 

Hotels were filled to capacity and thousands of visitors 
had been forced to make impromptu sleeping 
arrangements in vacant lots and on the beaches. 

 A grand reception was given for the fleet, Mayor Jacks 
was to sail out into the harbor to welcome the fleet, 
according to the program, and a throng of ladies of the 
town had millions of poppies which they scattered in 
the path of the great ships as they entered the harbor. 

Governor Gillett and Adjutant-General Louck were the 
guests of Del Monte, having come to the peninsula to 
welcome the fleet. 

The old town was fairly smothered with decorations 
consisting of flowers, bunting, flags and hanging plants. 
A grand ball was held in the dining room at Hotel Del 
Monte on the 2nd of May. 

The San Francisco paper on May 1st, 1908, contained 
several columns of news of the event held here for the 
reception of the fleet. Pictures of a number of 
Monterey’s historic buildings and pictures of prominent 
citizens including: A.B. Gunzendorfer, B.F. Wright, 
George Gould Jr., Stanley G. Clifford, W.E. Parker, David 
Roderick, J.K. Oliver, Jacks and T.F. Field. 

“Fighting Bob” Evans, hero of that famed long race of 
the Oregon from the Pacific Coast to Cuba at the 
beginning of the Spanish American War in 1898, came 
to Monterey with the fleet’s visit but due to illness did 
not come ashore, much to the disappointment of the 
townspeople. 

The Admiral had been ill a great part of the cruise 
around the Horn, and lay on a stretcher on the deck of 
his flagship when the fleet of sixteen war ships steamed 
into Monterey Bay. 

In honor of the Admiral and his officers, a grand ball 
was given at Del Monte, attended by California’s 
Governor and his staff, by naval officers and the officers 
of the Monterey Presidio, and hundreds of men and 
women of the social centers of all California. “It was one 
of the most resplendent social functions I have ever 
attended,” wrote the late B.F. Wright in his Memoirs. 

The members of Junipero Parlor of the Native 
Daughters of the Golden West were hostesses at a Leap 
Year Ball in honor of the officers of the Atlantic Fleet on 
the evening of May 7th. 

The members also sent baskets of flowers to the 
captain of each ship, the Connecticut, Kansas, Alabama, 
Illinois and New Jersey, each of whom sent greetings 
and notes of appreciation to the Parlor. These noted 
from Rear Admiral Charles M. Thomas, Rear Admiral 
Sperry, Captain J.M. Bowyan, Captain Osterhauer, 
Captain T.H. Southerland and Captain Greeland, are 
treasured in the minute book of Junipero Parlor. 


